WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

MINUTES

March 4, 2015
This regularly scheduled meeting of the Washington Township Historic Preservation Commission (HPC), advertised in the Observer Tribune and the Daily Record in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and posted on the Municipal Building bulletin board and the Washington Township (the Township) website, was called to order at 7:35 by Chairman Stokes.

Present: 
Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Jim Fitterer, Gregg Forsbrey, Leah Korbel, Susan Penney
Absent: 
Ed Gagne , Dale Blum
Minutes:
· February 4, 2015. Gregg Forsbrey moved to accept the minutes as amended. Susan Penney seconded the motion. Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Dale Blum, and Gregg Forsbrey unanimously approved the minutes with no abstentions.
Applicants:
· Messler, 8 Schooleys Mountain Road, German Valley Historic District (GVHD), B28,L35. The house is for sale. The seller would like to install new chimney liners and caps. The chimney liner would not be visible. The chimney cap may be visible a small amount, about 6 inches. The chimney cap is required by building and fire code. Commissioner Stokes determined a Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) is not required for this work.
· Middle Valley Community Center, 359 West Mill Road, Middle Valley Historic District (MVHD), B55, L29. On behalf of the Middle Valley Community Center, Paul Krylowski is seeking approval to repair the chimney. The chimney is brick and morter construction and has a plaster coating from the 1990s. The upper section (starting from just below the roof line) will be rebuilt with brick, no plaster coat, and no paint. The plaster will be removed from the lower section if possible. Mr. Krylowski won’t know how much can be kept and how much will need to be replaced until they start doing work on the chimney. The furnace is used only occasionally; a more expensive option isn’t practical due to its limited use and due to budget constraints. Paul and his brother-in-law, a stone mason, will do the work. The WTHPC and Mr. Krylowski discussed other possible alternatives to the chimney work that would be practical for the Community Center, including a heat pump. Gregg Forsbrey made a motion to approve either: (1) remove the stucco from the chimney, allow the brick to be exposed to resemble its original appearance, and repair the chimney with new compatible brick; or (2) remove the chimney entirely in the event that the Community Center uses an alternative heating option.  Susan Penney seconded the motion. A roll call vote of Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Jim Fitterer, Gregg Forsbrey, Leah Korbel, and Susan Penney unanimously approved the motion.  R-03-01.  
· Restaurant Village, 5 West Mill Road, GVHD, B34, L54. The building will be getting a new fire suppression system. The new system will use the existing vent at the back of the building. A rear window will be closed off on the interior and will not be visible from the exterior of the building. Commissioner Stokes reminded them to affix any interior work to the mortar or window frame, not the stone. Commissioner Stokes determined a COA is not required for this work.
Old Business:

· 25 Middle Valley Road. As part of the restoration and rehabilitation of the property, Juan Carlos Guitierrez rebuilt an existing porch in a manner that is historically appropriate but does not meet current code. The Building Inspector considered denying a Certificate of Occupancy (CO) to Mr. Guitierrez about the porch being noncompliant with code. Mr. Guitierrez worked with Chairman Stokes and was allowed to rebuild porch as originally proposed. Mr. Guitierrez, Chairman Stokes, and the code enforcement officer reexamined the project and a CO was issued based on the property qualifying under the NJ Historic Subcode for Rehabilitation for an exemption from current building code requirements. In addition, a similar porch had already been approved by the Building Inspector in the GCHD.

· Town Center Study. The Planning Board has a subcommittee to investigate the proposed development. Chairman Stokes will reach out to the Mayor and the Planning Board about being involved in the process. The WTHPS also discussed the regulations that the town center development would be subject to. Jennifer Gorini will look into this.

· Township Committee Liaison. The WTHPC discussed the attendance of the liaison at the meetings. Township Committeeman and WTHPC Liaison Don Babb has not attended any meetings and has had limited communication with the WTHPC.

· WTHPC Awards. Please keep in mind that awards are quickly approaching. Think of your nominations.
New Business:

· Upcoming Training Opportunities. Chairman Eileen Stokes reviewed upcoming training opportunities. As a reminder, all HPC members are required to attend at least one training session per year to maintain our certified local government (CLG) status.
· Preservation in Practice: A Primer for Historic Preservation Commissions
March 28, 2015 from 8:30am to 4:00pm at the Kean-Ocean Gateway Building at Ocean County College in Toms River. The workshop fee is $75 and includes lunch.
Jim Fitterer left the meeting at 8:30. Gregg Forsbrey moved to adjourn the meeting. Leah Korbel seconded the motion. Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Jim Fitterer, Gregg Forsbrey, Susan Penney, and Leah Korbel unanimously adjourned the meeting at 9:50.
Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Gorini
